Dear Mr. Thomas Gesualdi and Building Material Teamsters Local 282,

I am writing to personally thank you so much for choosing me as one of the recipients for the "Local 282" 2023 Scholarship. My dad, Carlos, has been a Teamster with Local 282 for over 20 years. I will do my best to continue to work as hard as my dad, so that he is as proud of me as I am of him!

My family and I are really excited as I begin this next journey in my education. This extremely generous scholarship will be put to excellent use, as I have a long road of schooling ahead of me. I am looking forward to studying health sciences, as I work my way to become a nurse and then on to either a Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetist (CRNA) or Doctor of Anesthesiology.

With sincere respect and much gratitude,

## Matthew Lourenco

Matthew Lourenco Saint Anthony's Class of 2023



